
Parent and Family Advisory Council Meeting Minutes 

Tuesday, May 8, 2006 

6:30 PM 

Minneapolis Room – Christensen Center 

 

 

Attending:  Sally Daniels, Deb Miller, Tim Miller, Debbie Connolly, Vicki Matzke, 

Laurie Leonhardt, Chuck Sletten, Charmayne Sletten, Katherine Sanders, Carolyn 

Spargo, Larry Spargo, Dolly Bunke, Jim Bunke, Pat Hayes-Kaufman, Jennifer Kahlow. 

 

 

Pizza, salad and dessert were served beginning at 6:30 pm.  Deb Miller began the formal 

meeting at 7:15 pm. 

 

A number of activities that the PFAC had been involved with were discussed.  

 

** Sneak Previews were held on April 4 and 5, 2006.  A number of Council members 

helped to welcome new students and answer any questions they may have had regarding 

Augsburg.  At present, there are 85 more deposits than last year.  Admissions may close 

on June 1.   

 

**Commencement for the Class of 2006 was held on Saturday, May 6 in Melby Hall.  A 

number of Council volunteers helped hand out programs. Next year the Weekend College 

Program and the Day Program graduations will be held separately.    

 

There was some discussion as to what the PFAC could do to contribute more to 

Augsburg.  This year we helped with financial aid night, recruitment and hosted various 

events.   

 

A seminar in Healthcare Issues is being co-sponsored by Augsburg on Monday, May 22, 

2006.   

 

Sally Daniels suggested that each of us look at the Luther College website.  There are 

letters from a current parent of each level as a welcome to the college.  It talks about what 

each level (freshman, sophomore, junior, senior) of student needs to be thinking about.  Is 

this something Augsburg wants to consider? 

 

Summer Orientation will be somewhat different this year.  It will be held during a 

marathon week of July 22-29.  There will be three consecutive sessions during this 

period.  Please mark these dates on your calendar and Sally will let us know what our role 

will be.   

 

The official version of the Parent and Family Advisory Council Constitution and Bylaws 

is attached.  They were approved by a majority vote on May 8, 2006. 

 

 



 

The slate of officers for the 2006-2007 school year is as follows: 

  

 Vicki Matzke – President 

 Katherine Sanders – Vice President 

 Debbie Connolly – Recorder 

 

 

A big thank you to the members of graduating seniors – Deb Miller, Jennifer Kahlow and 

Debbie Connolly.  It has been a great four years.   

 

Sally presented a Certificate of Appreciation to Deb Miller for her contribution to the 

Council for 4 years and as President for 1-1/2 years. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:32 pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Debbie Connolly 

Recorder 


